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The Charge 
to the Georgia Division 

To you, Sons of Confederate Veterans, we submit the vindi-

cation of the cause for which we fought; to your strength will 

be given the defense of the Confederate soldierôs good name, 

the guardianship of his history, the emulation of his virtues, 

the perpetuation of those principles he loved and which made 

him glorious and which you also cherish. 

Remember, it is your duty to see that the true history of the 

South is presented to future generations.         

 2015 ~ 2016 DeWitt Smith Jobe Award Winner 

Gentlemen: 
 

Details for the Lee Birthday (and EC meeting) are set. Please mark 

your calendars for Saturday, Jan. 20, 2018. We will be back in Milledge-

ville and the Old Capitol Camp #688 is working hard to make it a great 

day. 
 

We will be having our parade which will start at 10:45, lineup is no 

later than 10:30. The parade will head to the First Baptist Church of 

Milledgeville at 330 S. Liberty St. The Church is blocks away from the 

historic landmarks in town and they have been gracious enough to allow 

us the use of their fellowship hall. It seats 150, I think we will have over-

flow and that will be great if it happens. Our speaker is Sam Hood. You 

probably have heard of Sam, he is a collateral descendant of Gen. JB 

Hood. Sam was excited to get the invite, and refused all offers of a gratui-

ty or any help with travel expenses (I hope we will try and provide with 

something, even if he turns it down).  
 

Brigade Commanders: Please make sure you start reminding your 

Camps about this event. We want each Camp to bring their banner, if 

they have one, and flags. I respectfully ask that each Camp be asked to 

bring only US flags, CS flags of any pattern but NO "Hank Williams" 

battleflags, or "bass", "deer" or other types of battleflags. Period correct 

only, and ask them to make sure they are in good condition (not wrinkled 

up, faded, etc.) No tea party flags, etc. 

This event will be advertised and with the legislature in session, PR 

might be very big for us.  

Thanks in advance, 

Scott Gilbert, Georgia Division Commander 

     Robert E. Lee Birthday Program 

           Milledgeville ~ January 20, 2018 

Re: Washington College 

 ñYoung gentlemen, we have no printed rules here.  We have but one 
rule and that is that every student must be a gentleman.ò   ~ Pres. R.E. Lee 

   It brings much sadness to notify 

the members of the death of Past 

Georgia Division Commander, 

ñCharlieò Clements of Buena Vista 

on November 18, 2017.  He died 

from natural causes after several 

years of poor health and was bur-

ied in his home town. 
 

   Charlie was born Nov. 27, 1941, 

in Columbus, Muscogee County, 

Ga.  He graduated from Oxford 

College of Emory University in 

1962 and received his AA from the 

University of Georgia in 1965, re-

ceiving his AB.  He was a former 

middle grade school teacher. 

   He joined the SCV in 1981 and 

the MOSB in 1986.  He had held 

the following offices in the SCV: 

Adjutant, Lieutenant Commander 

and Commander of the Alexander 

H. Stephens Camp 78, (formerly 

1317), Adjutant and Lieutenant 

Commander of the Georgia Divi-

sion and Commander of the Geor-

gia Division from 1986 to 1994, 

(four terms).  He also served as 

Chief of Staff of Protocol on the 

General Staff of the SCV under 

Commanders-In-Chief William 

Earl Faggert and Robert L. Haw-

kins, III. 

Clements: Continued, Page 10 

                     Past Georgia Division Commander, 

              CHARLES McCALL CLEMENTS III 

                                        ~ Laid to Rest  ~ 

 
Merry 

 
CHRISTmas 



 

 Ἧ Dublin Monument: L to R,  Kenneth Crooms, Kim 
M. Beck, Mark Reagan, and John Hall.   

                              See story, Page 30 

 ἯThe Clement A. Evans Camp [Waycross] recently 
had a recruiting table at a community yard sale in Man-

or, GA. Pictured is Lt. Commander Dennis Evans on 

the right with Dewayne Tanner who received a collect-

ible plate for his donation given to the Camp.    

Ἧ Commander Brant Thrift [L] of the Clement A. Evans 
Camp in Waycross, swearing in Camp Chaplain Randy 

Wilkinson at the meeting on November 13. The Camp has 

been without a Chaplain for sometime and we are thankful 

that Randy has stepped forward to take this Duty. 

  Ἧ As a proud descendant of both Confederate and Union ancestors, and a proud member of the Sons of Confeder-
ate Veterans, Camp 165, McDaniel Curtis,  I would like for you to post these three photos of my son and myself plac-

ing a Cross of Honor at the graves of 2 of my Southern ancestors and a soldier they fought with.  William Monroe 

Richards,  W. W. Roy, J L Kendricks.                                  Respectfully yours, Donald Penhale 

ἰ On Thursday, Octo-
ber 5, 2017 Drew Edge, 

16th GA Co. G had the op-

portunity again this year to 

present a civil war program 

to the fifth grade (around 

100) students at Hubbard 

Elementary in Monroe Co., 

GA.   

16th Georgia Volunteer 

Infantry Regiment, Compa-

ny G ñThe Jackson Rifles"  

ἰ Chester 
Christmas Parade: 

November 18th the 

Pine Barrens Vol-

unteers Camp 2039 

participated in this 

annual event. 

   See Page 29 for 

more details. 
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